Artemesia To Notify Snow Clubs of Policy

The Artemesia Township council met on September 6th, with all the members present. The minutes of the last regular meeting and special meeting held August 12th were read.

ing held August 12th were read.

Commutations were read from the following: Department of Municipal Affairs, giving instructions retaking of population census by the assessor; Department of Lands and Forests, asking whether the council were in favor of a three-day open season for deer during the month of November, 1949, (no action taken by the council, as deer appear to be scarce in this locality); from the Department of Highways, approving supscarce in this locality); from the Department of Highways, approving supplementary by-law for an extra \$4,000 for completion of a fill in the sinkhole on 170 sideroad; from the Ontario Health Survey Committee, asking for information as to the bed accommodation in nursing homes in Ontario; from the Department of Agriculture, advising that A. Ayre of R.R. 1, Oshawa, had been appointed by the Department as arbitrator, and that he had investigated the loss of sheep owned by Gordon Hill and killed by dogs, the arbitrator awarding Mr. Hill an extra \$64 damages. dogs, the arbritrator awa Hill an extra \$64 damages.

At a special meeting of the council, held August 12th, supplementary bylaw No. 12 was passed and forwarded to the Department of Highways, asking for the approval of an extra \$4,000 to complete fill in sinkhole on 170 sideroad. This expenditure was 170 sideroad. This expenditure was

rowing up to a limit of \$48,000, was read the required number of times and passed. By-law No. 13, to authorize the bor-

The following motions were passed:
Luther Love sheep claims, \$18, to be
paid, and J. Watson, valuator, \$1.50;
that the road superintendent be instructed to have a form letter forwarded to the secretaries of all snow clubs,
outlining the policy to be followed
and set out by the council for the
coming winter season; that the clerk
be instructed to write the secretaries
of all township schools, asking them
to have a canyas made for warble-fly
treatment at the same time as canvas
for calfhood vaccination; that
clerk be paid \$4 postage account;
that the treasurer send a cheque to
the treasurer of U.S.S. No. 12, Priceville, for \$94.93, being accrued interest on debentures purchased by the
Canadian Bank of Commerce.

The road superintendent's payment The following motions were passed

The road superintendent's payment voucher, No. 9, for \$15,391.24 and 9(a), Priceville account. for \$104.05, were passed and ordered paid.

Funeral Service Today In Toronto Church

Mrs. Diana Warren, who made her home with her daughter, Mrs. Ed. Hogg, passed away in the Centre Grey General Hospital on Monday afternoon. She had resided here since February and had been in ill-health for several months. Mrs. Warren was 73 years old last Wednesday. The funeral is being held in Toronto today, with the service in the Church of Christ (Undenominational) and interment in Mount Pleasant.

interment in Mount Pleasant

and interment in Mount Pleasant Cemetery.

Mrs. Warren was predeceased by her husband, Charles Warren, six years ago. She is survived by five children, Charles Warren of Oshawa, Mrs. D. Pearson of Perry, Ohio, Mrs. S. P. Edens of Louisville, Ky., Miss Flora Warren of Toronto, Mrs. Ed. Hogg of Markdale. She also leaves a number of grandchildren and several great-grandchildren. Thomas Colston, a brother, lives in Toronto.

Born in England, Mrs. Warren came to Canada about 38 years ago.

and talk over the days of 1914-18," a local member states.

Organ Dedicated to Memory of Mrs. Annis

A Hammond electric organ, to be known as the Agnes Annis Memorial Organ, was dedicated on Sunday in First United Church, Owen Sound, in memory of Mrs. S. E. Annis, who passed away last fall. Rev. Mr. Annis is the minister of the church. Rev. and Mrs. Annis formerly lived in Markdale, where Rev. Mr. Annis was the minister of Annesley United Church. They made many friends here.

here.

The organ was dedicated by Rev. K. J. Beaton, D.D., of Toronto, who was associated with Rev. and Mrs. Annis while they were missionaries in China. Ernest Waines, the chairman of the organ fund, presented the organ for dedication, saying that it was to the memory of the minister's wife, "whose death last fall caused such deep sorrow among the members of the congregation, whose esteem and love she had won by her everhelpful nature." helpful nature."

Mr. and Mrs. E. L. Wiley of Mon treal visited last week with Mr. and Mrs. W. Johnston of Vandeleur.

Don't Forget to Turn the Clocks Back Saturday Night!

The Markdale Standard

Established 1880 - Successor to The Expositor (1875)

Volume 70; Number 3

MARKDALE, ONTARIO, THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 22, 1949

Canada \$2.00, U.S.A. \$2.50 - In Advance

MAILING LISTS CORRECTED FRIDAY

The mailing lists of The Standard were corrected on Friday. Subscribers are requested to check the label on their paper this week to make sure that it is correct. The Standard will appreciate letters or telephone calls if errors are discovered in the names and addresses, or expiry dates.

Over 500 Attend New Garage Opening

More than 500 people attended the opening of the new garage of York Bros. on Friday evening. The visitors, welcomed by Pat. and Stan. York, inspected the new building, from the owroom and office to the large

recorded for broadcasting later-eral spoke into the microphone after-wards for the radio broadcast, includ-ing Walter E. Harris. M.P. for Grey-Bruce, and W. G. Franks of Owen Sound, resident manager for the Im-

Sound, resident manager for the Imperial Oil Company.

Russell Hill's orchestra played for dancing, which was enjoyed by many on the large garage floor. Bill Stoddart was the "caller" for the old-time square dances, with Tom McKeown of Markdale and Harry Parker of Owen Sound playing their violins.

Lucky door prizes were drawn for by Mr. Franks of Owen Sound, assisted by Stan. and Pat. York. Eleven men's and six ladies' prizes were given away. The men's prizes were a tire, a set of fog lights, a back-up light, and eight flashlights. For the ladies, there were two dresser lamps, a box of candy, and three toilet sets.

Anniversary Services At Temple Hill Church

Anniversary services were held in the Temple Hill United Church on Sunday. Rev. H. L. Curry, the minis-ter of Trinity United Church, Mea-

Friends And Neighbors Honor Recent Marriage

Friends and neighbors filled the Orange Hall at Orange Valley recently to honor Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon Mills, who were married a short time ago. Mrs. Mills is the former Agnes Campbell, a daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Campbell of Ceylon. Mr. Mills is a son of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Mills of R.R. 5, Markdale. The couple are living in Collingwood.

An address was read to Mr. and Mrs. Mills by Mrs. Walter Eagles. Referring to Mr. Mills' work in shipbuilding, it said in part, "Now that you and Agnes are safely launched on the sea of matrimony, we wish you fair winds, a good voyage, and a safe return. We ask you not to forget your home port." The address was signed by Mary Bowles, Mrs. John Hatton, Mrs. Allan White, and Mrs. Lorie Betts.

Hatton, Mrs. Anan White, and Mrs. Lorie Betts.

Mr. and Mrs. Mills were the recipients of a shower of miscellaneous gifts. The serving of refreshments concluded an enjoyable evening.

BEGINS FOURTH YEAR

Marvin R. Smith has returned to his home in Brantford, after spending the past four and a half months working under E. E. Langman. This week he will enter the University of Toronto for his fourth year in electrical engineering. gineering.

Say you saw it in The Standard.

Harvest Celebration At Christ Church Sunday

Large congregations attended the harvest thanksgiving services in Christ Church (Anglican) on Sunday. The church was beautifully decorated with sheaves of grain and corn, baskets of autumn flowers, and fruits and vegetables. The rector, Canon R. S. Jones, B.A., conducted the services Ven. Archdeacon J. N. H. Mills, B.A., L.Th., of London, the diocesan commissioner for the Diocese of Huron, preached the harvest sermons. preached the harvest sermons.

that we can never repay."

The speaker said also, "The people of this country are living in the lap of luxury and do not realize it. The products of the whole world are brought to our door." He said there is Christian liberty today because "those boys stormed Dieppe, Sicily, Italy—36,000 didn't come back."

At the evening service, Archdeacon Mills chose his text from Romans 11: 36: "For of him. and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever." He spoke about the man who is materialistic-minded only, and who cares nothing for the church. The choir sang a harvest hymn during the offertory.

ing the offertory.

In the afternoon, Canon Jones conducted a harvest festival service in St. Matthias' Church, Berkeley, and the sermon was given by Archdeacon Mills.

Jack Perkins Accepts

Reunion For "Grey's"
Thanksgiving Day

The reunion of the 147th "Grey's"
Battalion, which is held every two years in Owen Sound, will be held this year on Thanksgiving Day, Monday, October 10th. Former comrades are requested to sign the form at the bottom of the letter they will receive in a day or two, and return it at once to the secretary, Oscar Broadhead, Owen Sound, so that it will be possible to arrange for the banquet and entertainment after the parade.

The parade will move off at 2.230 p.m., and after the service at the cenotaph the new battalion colors will be trooped on the City Hall Square.

Every former member of the old battalion in this district is urged to be present this year. "Our number is becoming less and less at a faster rate as time goes on, and you will have a wonderful feeling in your heart when you meet your old pals and talk over the days of 1914-18," a local member states.

Sinday. Rev. H. L. Curry, the minister of them intended them of Trinity United Church, Meand of Trinity United Church Meand of Trinity United Church, Meand of Trinity Unit

Owen Sound Doctor Speaks On Health

Pays Visit Saturday

preached the harvest sermons.

Canon Jones welcomed Archdeacon
Mills in the morning on behalf of the
wardens and the congregation. Hymns
appropriate to the harvest season
were sung. During the offertory, the
choir, accompanied at the organ by
Mrs. F. D. Sawyer, the organist, and
under the direction of Mrs. Tom Tuck,
the choir leader sang an anthem.

and the way it is being kept in good will to the congregation from the diagram of binkers. The heavy would have a good time. On behalf of his brother and himself, he thanked all who helped in the construction of the new building, and all who sent floral greetings.

K. E. Stockelbach of Toronto, solven he Ford and Monor of W. He hoped they would have a good time. On behalf of his brother and himself, he thanked all who helped in the construction of the new building, and all who sent floral greetings.

K. E. Stockelbach of Toronto, sales manager for the Toronto district of the Ford and Monarch division of the Ford Motor Company, said Stan, and Fat York were to be congratulated on the wonderful job they had done. "It is a tribute to the community," he said.

It would be a dark future, Arch-deacon Mills: said, if the Christian faith were taken out of life.

Mrs. M. C. Richards was the hostess for the meeting last week of the Evening Auxiliary of Annesley United Church. Mrs. V. Ward conducted the devotional period, During the business period, the members made plans for their bazaar to be held in December. Mrs. Armstrong, in charge of the topic, introduced Dr. Lloyd Annis of Owen Sound, a former resident of Markdale, who gave an interesting address on "Health." The social convener was Mrs. G. Chamberlin. A solo. "The Slumber Song," was sung by Miss Lever, and Miss Fern Harris played a piano solo.

Salvation Army Band

The Salvation Army Silver Band of Kitchener, under Bandmaster W. K. Gallagher, visited Markdale on Saturday afternoon. The band made three stops, one in front of the post office, another across from the hospital, and the third at the corner of Toronto and Main Sts. Three selections were played at each stop. The band was en route to Owen Sound for the weekend, and it was accompanied by Major F. Tilley, who is in charge of the Kitchener Corps. Groups congregated on the sidewalks to enjoy the music of the 27-piece band.

Will Soon Be Memories The good old summer time is passing, and scenes such as this will be memories soon. The picture shows Markdale's Municipal Pond (the old Plewes swimmin' pool). From the Markdale Centennial Souvenir Booklet, compiled by Mrs. F. J. Ritchie, and presented by the Gruen Watch Company. Limited, of Canada and its vice-president and general manager, C. S. Ballard, of Toronto, formerly of Markdale.

Summer's Days And Joys

BULLDOZER BUSY AT ORANGE VALLEY

ORANGE VALLEY
Orange Valley—Lloyd Acheson of Dundalk has been clearing stones from the fields of a number of farms here with his bulldozer. He has also been cleaning up fence bottoms. Several days were spent in making a straight lane from the Morris Reid house, formerly the Cunningham property, to No. 10 Highway.

Return Saturday From 6,000-Mile Trip To West

Mr. and Mrs. Herb. Carter, Mr. and Mrs. Russell Allison, and Os. Walker returned on Saturday from an en-

returned on Saturday from an enjoyable motor trip to the Canadian West. They were away a month and travelled just a little short of 6.000 miles. Mr. Carter reports he had no car trouble on the long trip.

Mr. and Mrs. Carter visited relatives and friends in Moose Jaw, Brandon, Regina, Edmonton, Saskatoon, Winnipeg, and Minnedosa, Man. At Lashburn, Sask., they visited with Mrs. Carter's sister. They also went to Lake Louise and Banff. Mr. Walker visited his sister in Regina. Mr. and Mrs. Allison visited the latter's brother in Saskatoon, a sister in Brandon, and another sister near Winnipeg.

Brandon, and another sister near Winnipeg.

The travellers stayed in hotels and at tourist homes for their overnight stops. They made the trip via the U.S.A. and intended to return on the Trans-Canada Highway, but they learned that the road was muddy. Good weather was enjoyed. A bear crossed the road in front of their car, and they also saw deer and mountain goats. Much wild game was seen in the national parks.

Dinners Honor Couple . Married Recently

On September 13th, Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Clark, a recent bride and groom, were entertained at the home of the bride's parents, Mr. and Mrs. John Menary of Euphrasia. The immediate families of the bride and groom enjoyed a delicious dinner. The table was centred with a three-The table was centred with a three-tier wedding cake, topped by a tiny bouquet of flowers and flanked by pink candles. The room was decorat-ed with pink and white streamers and white bells. The wedding cake was cut by the bride, assisted by the groom. Misses Eleanor Smart and Phyllis Menary served the guests, assisted by Mrs. C. McCauley and Mrs. W. Clark, aunts of the bride.

aunts of the bride.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Clark entertained at their home on September 14th in honor of their son, Gordon Clark, and his bride, the former Ruby Menary. Eighteen guests sat down to a delicious dinner. The table was centred with the bride's cake and pink chrysanthemums in a low silver vase. The table appointments were of silver and crystal. The room was decorated with bouquets of autumn flowers.

Former Resident Buys

Wyville - Greenfield Vows In Dunlalk

St. James' Church, Dundalk, was the setting for the marriage of Mary Hazel Greenfield of Consort, Alta., and Wilbert, Harry Wyville of Markdale. The bride was given in marriage by her grandfather, Jesse Grummett (who is 91 years old), and was wearing windward blue taffeta with navy accessories. Her flowers were American Beauty roses with white baby chrysanthemums. Her only at tendant was Miss Mildred White of Collingwood, wearing navy blue flowered crepe with black accessories, and a corsage of Dream roses.

The groom's attendant was Mervyn

After the ceremony, a reception was held at the home of the bride's grandfather, Jesse Grummett, at Maxwell. Following a short honeymoon, the happy young couple will reside on a farm near Markdale.

Congregations Honor Minister And Bride

A presentation was held in the Berkeley United Church on Friday evening for Mr. and Mrs. H. K. Braden, who were married recently. Mr. Braden is the minister of the Holland Centre charge. Wellington Beirnes capably acted as chairman for a delightful program, composed of vocal numbers, readings, and a Bible quiz conducted by Mrs. Braden! Sr. An address was read by Mrs. D. W. Bradley, and a sum of money was presented to Mr. and Mrs. Braden by D. J. Bradley on behalf of the Harkaway, Holland Centre and Berkeley congregations. Mr. and Mrs. Braden expressed their appreciation, after which refreshments were served in the basement of the church.

New Pastor Here For Gospel Workers' Church

Rev. and Mrs. A. E. Hayward have moved from Toronto to Markdale. Rev. Mr. Hayward succeeds Rev. C. J. McNichol as pastor of the Gospel Workers' Church.

Rev. Mr. Hayward was the pastor of a church in the west end of Toronto for 11½ years. Rev. and Mrs. Hayward have a daughter who is married and living in Toronto.

Rev. and Mrs. McNichol have been for the years during which time

Rev. and Mrs. McMend have been here for five years, during which time they have made many friends. Rev. Mr. McNichol will conduct his farewell service on Sunday evening. They expect to move to a new appointment

Books Donated For Public School Fair

W. J. Messenger, principal of the Markdale Public School, has received from the T. Eaton Company, Toronto. a donation of two books for the Public School Fair to be held in conjunction with the Markdale Agricultural Society's Fall Fair, to be held on Monday, and Tuesday, October 3rd and 4th. The books are entitled, "Wild Life the World Over," and one will be given to the boy winning the highest number of points and the other to the girl with the highest points. The book contains 640 pages, with 330 photos, eight of them in full color. Its 27 chapters were written by nine distinguished world-travelled specialists.

LARGE CROWD AT SALE

A large crowd attended the auction sale on Friday at the farm of Edgar Bowles, R.R. 5, Markdale. Eleven head of cattle were sold, the highest bid being \$225 for a four-year-old Durham cow. The auctioneer was William F. McKay.

the minister, welcomed the poet and acted as chairman.

Edna Jaques said she was born in Ontario and went West as a child.

"My mother always said transplanted tomatoes grew better," she commented in her quiet way of interspersing humor throughout her talk.

The first poem read was "To A Clothesline." She said life may be strange and disappointing, but it is never, dull. She told of a Western farmer, who, after nine crop fallures and the land ready for seeding another year. "You can't beat people like that," she remarked.

From a trip into the Canadian

ies, and a corsage of Dream roses.

The groom's attendant was Mervyn
Sceley of Collingwood, cousin of the
bride.

The groom's gift to the bride was a
handsome wrist watch, to the bridesmaid, a gold compact, and to the best
man, a leather billfold.

After the ceremony, a reception
was held at the home of the bride's
grandfather, Jesse Grummett, at Maxwell. Following a short honeymoon,
the happy young couple will reside

I hope you never see spring and sum-

I hope you never see spring and summer come, and nothing grow out of the ground."

Continuing her address, she remarked, "I often wonder what would happen to ail the churches in the world if all the women quit working and raising money." Then she read a poem, "The Faithful Few."

Commenting, she said, "It seems to me that not half enough is said about the beauty of Ontario." To close, she read a poem, "I'll Sing for You." After the singing of "God Save the King," a number met Edna Jaques and purchased autographed books of her poems.

Mrs. Walter E. Harris played organ selections prior to the opening of the

selections prior to the opening of the program. Two solos were sung by Mrs. Bert Armstrong. "Vespers" (A. A. Milne), and "Peace Be Unto You" from the cantata, "The Cross Triumberst".

pnant."

The program was opened with the singing of "O Canada," after which several hymns were sung. Rev. Mr. Lee expressed thanks to Edna Jaques. Mrs. Armstrong, and Mrs. Harris.

Gruen Watches Donated For Markdale Schools

C. S. Ballard of Toronto, vice-president and general manager of the Gruen Watch Company of Canada Limited, while in conversation recently with Gordon A. Beaton, the president of the Markdale Centennial, stated that he and the company will donate two Gruen watches each year for Markdale's schools. He also said

for Markdale's schools. He also said that the presentations would be retroactive to June of this year.

Mr. Beaton informed the chairmen of the two school boards, who were delighted with the gifts. This year. Mr. Ballard said, the watches will be designated as Centennial Watches.

The watch for the High School is to go to the student with the highest standing in upper school subjects. The watch for the Public School is to be presented each year to the pupil with the highest standing in the entrance examinations.

**Color of Rotary NIGHT A Rocklyn, with Markdale and Meanical Rocklyn, with Markdale an

ACHIEVEMENT DAY
FOR GIRLS' GARDEN CLUBS
Miss Flora Durnin, home economist
for Grey, Dufferin, and WellingtoCounties of the Women's Institute
Branch of the Ontario Department of
Agriculture, announces that the achievement day for the girls' home
garden clubs will be held at the Owen
Sound Fair on Saturday, October 1st.
More than 100 girls will participate
including those of the Markdale and
Rocklyn clubs.

Berkeley In W.O.A.A. Semi-Final Series

A large crowd attended the auction sale on Friday at the farm of Edgar Bowles, R.R. 5, Markdale. Eleven head of cattle were sold, the highest bid being \$225 for a four-year-old Durham cow. The auctioneer was William F. McKay.

Well-Known Poet At
Annesley United Church

Edna Jaques, well-known poet and lecturer, delighted an audience in Annesley United Church on Monday evening. Her visit to Markdale was sponsored by the Woman's Missionary Society of the church. Rev. W. M. Lee, the minister. welcomed the poet and acted as chairman.

Edna Jaques said she was born in Ontario and went West as a child. "My mother always said transplanted tomatoes grew better," she commented in her quiet way of interspersing humor throughout her talk.

The first poem read was "To A Clofhesline." She said life may be lights.

The first poem read was "To A Clofhesline." She said life may be lights.

the Drumbo diamond under the flood-lights.

The Berkeley team took a fine shel-lacking at Drumbo on Monday, when the New Dundee team outscored them 19-1. This was the local boys' first ex-perience under lights, and this had considerable to do with their one-sided defeat. The second game will be played at Berkeley on Friday, at 5:30 p.m. A win for Berkeley will make a third game necessary.

Noronic Survivor Comes To Markdale

George Seto, who came to Markdale this week to be a chef at Koo's Lunch, thinks he is lucky to be alive. He was a cook on the Noronic which burned on Saturday morning in Toronto's harbor with a known death toll of 130. With the aid of a Chinese friend who speaks English, The Standard learned from George that he and 28 other Chinese escaped from the burning ship through the engine room on a plank to the dock. He said the Chinese each received \$100 to help in replacing the clothing they lost. George has worked on the boats for some years, and this year he got a job on the Noronic. He plans to spend the winter here.

Students Leave This Week For Universities

Students leaving Markdale and the district this week for the universities include the following: Denzil Sawyer, first year at Trinity College; University of Toronto; Marion Beaton, first year at Victoria College, Toronto (last year at McMaster University, Hamilton): Eleanor Henry, second year at Victoria College; Lois Acheson, third year at Victoria College; Kenneth Leaver, first year at Queen's University, Kingston; Melville York, second year at Queen's University; Stanley Brodie, third year in engineering at the University of Toronto.

Mrs. R. H. McLoughry spent the week-end with friends in Hamilton.

Coming Events

EBENEZER A.M.E. ANNIVERSARY
Services at 2:30 and 8 p.m., Sunday,
September 25th. Guest speaker,
Rev. Mr. Mould of Priceville. You
are cordially invited.

DANCE IN WALTER'S FALLS ON
Wednesday, September 25th. in aid
of the Public Hall. Russell Hill's
Orchestra. Lucky door Prize. Ad.

of the Public Hall. Russell Hill's Orchestra. Lucky door Prize. Admission, 50 cents.

REMEMBER—20th Annual Thanks giving Day Fowl Supper, Dance and Drawing St. John's Hall. Glenelg Centre. October 10th. Auspices, St. Joseph's Church, Markdale, and St. John's Church, Glenelg Centre.